

Public Sector Pensions Authority Lught-reill Penshynyn y Cherroo Theayagh



Mr Ian Kermode Court View Chambers 14 Albert Street Douglas IM6 2HA Chief Executive Officer
Ian T Murray BCom (Hons), FPMI

3rd Floor
Prospect House
27-29 Prospect Hill
Douglas, Isle of Man, IM1 1ET
E-mail: pensions@pspa.im
Website: www.pspa.im

Our ref: 2401789

5 May 2022

Dear Mr Kermode

We write further to your request which was received on 22 April 2022 and which states:

"Please can you confirm the following:

- 1. How many persons are currently in receipt of any type of IOM Government public sector pension scheme payment?
- 2. What was the total overall sum of such public sector pension payments in the last financial year?
- 3. What was such total overall sum in 2016?

Please note that the information requested has nothing to do with the state retirement pension.

Thank you"

Our response to your request is as follows (numbering below follows that of your request):

 I would kindly refer you to the quarterly Operational Reports, which the Public Sector Pensions Authority publishes on its website <u>www.pspa.im</u>. These contain requested current values, which are unaudited (see response to Q2).
 They can be accessed via following link: https://www.gov.im/about-the-

government/statutory-boards/public-sector-pensions-authority/about-the-pspa/who-is-the-public-sector-pensions-authority/pspa-operational-reports/

 I would kindly refer you to the quarterly Operational Reports that the Public Sector Pensions Authority publishes on its website www.pspa.im.
 They can be accessed via following link: <a href="https://www.gov.im/about-the-government/statutory-boards/public-sector-pensions-authority/about-the-pspa/who-is-the-public-sector-pensions-authority/pspa-operational-reports/

Please note, that the Public Sector Pensions Authority is statutorily required to have its accounts audited annually. The audit of last financial year's accounts has not yet commenced, thus we are unable to disclose this information in the form of audited figures, approved by Tynwald and available as Annual Reports and Accounts, which the PSPA publishes on its website. The audited Annual Reports and Accounts so far laid before Tynwald can be accessed via following link:

https://www.gov.im/about-the-government/statutory-boards/public-sector-pensions-authority/about-the-pspa/pension-scheme-accounts/

3. I would advise you, that this information is available on the PSPA's website, following this link: https://www.gov.im/about-the-government/statutory-boards/public-sector-pensions-authority/about-the-pspa/pension-scheme-accounts/

Please quote the reference number 2401789 in any future communications.

Your right to request a review

If you are unhappy with this response to your freedom of information request, you may ask us to carry out an internal review of the response, by completing a complaint form and submitting it electronically or by delivery/post.

An electronic version of our complaint form can be found by going to our website at https://services.gov.im/freedom-of-information/Review. If you would like a paper version of our complaint form to be sent to you by post, please contact me and I will be happy to arrange for this. Your review request should explain why you are dissatisfied with this response, and should be made as soon as practicable. We will respond as soon as the review has been concluded.

If you are not satisfied with the result of the review, you then have the right to appeal

to the Information Commissioner for a decision on:

1. Whether we have responded to your request for information in accordance with

Part 2 of the Freedom of Information Act 2015; or

2. Whether we are justified in refusing to give you the information requested.

In response to an application for review, the Information Commissioner may, at any

time, attempt to resolve a matter by negotiation, conciliation, mediation or another

form of alternative dispute resolution and will have regard to any outcome of this in

making any subsequent decision.

More detailed information on your right to a review can be found on the Information

Commissioner's website at www.inforights.im.

Should you have any queries concerning this letter, please do not hesitate to contact

me.

Further information about freedom of information requests can be found at

www.gov.im/foi.

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Finance Executive